
Summary of AB 659 (as amended):





Assembly Bill (AB) 659 updates Wisconsin’s HIV statutes, adopting recommendations made in 2006 by the Center for Disease Control (CDC).  Specifically, Assembly Bill 659 makes changes in the following areas:


Informed Consent – AB 659 establishes an “opt-out” provision that more closely resembles similar provisions for other STD screening tests:


Disclosure requirements and discrimination – strengthens protections of medical records and increases penalties for discrimination & inappropriate disclosure;


Establishes a process for “Good Samaritan” testing for individuals involved in significant exposure in situations under Wisconsin’s “Good Samaritan” law;


Simplifies & clarifies the definition of HIV to better reflect medical advancements in this area; and


Expands instances for reporting of HIV cases.





Assembly Amendment 1 to AB 659 modifies the language concerning the information provided to individuals seeking to be tested, and also modifies the section of the bill that deals with the testing of corpses for HIV under specified circumstances on an order of an attending physician or an advance practice nurse prescriber; physician assistants are added to the list of providers that may order an HIV test of a corpse.  [AA1 to AB 659 adopted 12-0]





Fiscal Effect:





A fiscal estimate was not required for AB 659.





Supporters Message:





AB 659 increases the testing of patients for HIV/AIDS.


Clarifies and updates testing language.


Protects patients’ privacy rights and minimizes burdens on health care providers.





Opponents Message:





No one testified or registered against Assembly Bill 659.





Key Supporters:


Representative Shilling (author); James Vergeront, WI Department of Health Services; Bill Keeton, AIDS Resource Center of Wisconsin (Milwaukee); Paul Hunter, Milwaukee Public Health Department; Craig Roberts, University Health Services (Madison); Dr. William Agger, Gunderson Lutheran Health System; Karen Dotson, AIDS Network (Madison).





Key Opponents:


No one testified or registered against Assembly Bill 659.





Committee Vote:


On February 3, 2010, the Assembly Committee on Health and Health Care Reform unanimously recommended passage of AB 659, as amended.





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Dean Cady; Office of Rep. Leah Vukmir (6-9180)


























AB 659 – HIV Testing & Disclosure	         			           Rep. Shilling





Health Care/Reform








2009-10


 Issue & Bill Summaries








2009-10 Issue & Bill Summaries





Assembly Republican Caucus





February 16, 2010








